

Main Campus 1301 West Main Wilburton, OK 74578 918 465 2361 McAlester Campus 1802 East College Ave. McAlester, OK 74501 918.426.5272 www.eosc.edu SE McCurtain County Campus 2805 N.E. Lincoln Rd. Idabel, OK 74745 580.286.9431 TDD# 800.522.8506 Antlers Site 405 SE "O" Antlers, OK 74523 580.271.0471

Dear Students:

Eastern Oklahoma State College has obtained funding from the federal CRRSAA Act to distribute to students and help with expenses related to the disruption of campus operations due to the COVID-19 pandemic. We are diligently working to finalize our processes to distribute these funds quickly and efficiently.

Who is eligible?

Any EOSC student who was actively enrolled in face-to-face or online instruction, enrolled in 3 credit hours or more during the Fall 2020 semester and who meets the federal eligibility requirements, is eligible for these additional funds.

What do I need to do?

If you have completed the 2020-21 FAFSA and there are no further documents needed on your financial aid file, you have already demonstrated you are eligible for Title IV funds.

Important Notice:

Please note that the funds from the CRRSAA are for any component of the student's cost of attendance or for emergency costs that arise due to coronavirus, such as tuition, food, housing, health care (including mental health care) or child care.

How much will I receive?

The amount of funds each eligible student will receive will be based on the number of credit hours between 3 (minimum) and 12 (maximum) that the student was enrolled in as of December 14, 2020.

How will I receive my funds?

Once your funds are available, they will be disbursed to you through your selected direct deposit designation which would be your student ID/Herring Bank debit card or direct deposit into your personal checking account. To set up, review or change your direct deposit designation, you can log into Web Advisor using your ID and password.

How will I know when my funds are disbursed?

You will receive an email to your EOSC student email account from Premier Pay notifying you that your funds have been disbursed.

Will these funds be applied to my EOSC bill?

If you currently owe money to EOSC, these funds will **NOT** be applied to your bill. EOSC is required by federal regulations to pay these funds to you, the student, without applying it to any charges owed. However, once you receive these funds they may be used to pay your EOSC balance. There are two ways to make payments on your EOSC account:

- 1. You can make a credit card payment through Web Advisor.
- 2. You can mail in a check to EOSC, Business Office, 1301 West Main, Wilburton, OK 74578.

Remember you cannot enroll or get an official transcript if you have a balance due on your EOSC account.

If you have any questions, please contact the following offices:

Business Office 918-465-1831 or kjohnson6@eosc.edu
Financial Aid Office 918-465-1770 or dbills@eosc.edu
Registrar's Office 918-465-1813 or dlewis@eosc.edu